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December 18th, 2024 

To: Chief Ridenhour, 

 
For the second half of November the Cadets concentrated on training. On November 21st Cadets were instructed 
by Sgt. Russotti on practical defensive tactics exercises.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
December 5th the Cadets spent their first meeting of the month with the Cadet Officers reporting on the state of the 
program and each committee reporting their progress over the last month. 
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Community Service Events picked up in December with the CityCenter Danbury Light the Lights Winter Festival 
on the Green. The Cadets were Santa’s helpers and kept the lines organized and moving quickly. Cadet Deputy 
Chief Sadat Hoo facilitated Holiday Cheer with his festive hat. 
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December 7th concluded with a contingent of Cadets taking down the flags that placed downtown in remembrance 
of Pearl Harbor Day.  

 
 
Cadets continued with their Santa’s Helper role at Santa’s Workshop on December 14th where they helped with the 
distribution of warm clothing and gifts for the Holidays. 
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On December 13th the Cadets held their annual Holiday Party. They formed a committee, came up with an agenda, 
made a budget, shopped for supplies, decorated, organized a potluck menu, planned out activities, and pulled it all 
together with over a hundred members attending. 
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The Cadet Program purchased two new Christmas Trees, decorated them, and placed them in the lobby and 
community room of the Police Department. The Cadets also partnered with Newtown Savings Bank to collect toys 
for Toys for Tots! 
 
Tentative upcoming events for 2024:  
12/19 B.E.S.T. Graduation 

Tentative upcoming events for 2025:  
1/9 2025 Cadet Open House 

1/10 Cadet Skate  

1/16 2025 Basic Entry Skills Training begins 

1/25 Danbury Night - Hat Tricks 

7/20-7/26 Cadet Police Academy 

 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Sergeant David Antedomenico 
Advisor, Danbury Police Cadets 


